
 
 

Work continues at WVDP in 2019 
By editor@springvillejournal.com | on February 05, 2019  

Max Borsuk 

WEST VALLEY—Workers at the West Valley Demonstration Project continue to move forward in their 
efforts to decommission the West Valley Nuclear Service Center and build on the success from last year. 
New projects and goals have been set for 2019 as crews continue work on the site. 

CH2M HILL BWXT West Valley, LLC crews continue working through their four milestones as they 
continue to complete phase one of decommissioning the West Valley Demonstration Site. An 
accomplishment for 2018 was completing its second of four milestones – the disposal of legacy waste – 
seven months ahead of schedule. Workers are looking to make further progress on other milestones this 
year.  

“The CHBWV team continues to perform its work in a safe and compliant manner,” CHBWV 
Communications Manager Joseph Pillittere said. “The completion of this work further changes the 
landscape and footprint of the WVDP site and is a reminder of the ongoing progress here.” 

Milestone three for CHBWV is to complete the demolition and removal of the main plant process 
building and vitrification facility. Workers were able to complete the demolition of the vitrification 
facility in 2018 and a goal for 2019 will be to complete the disposition of the vitrification waste. While 
the demolition of the main plant is currently delayed until the next contract, CHBWV will be demolishing 
the remaining five support buildings around the main plant and disposing of the demolition waste.

https://www.springvillejournal.com/author/editorspringvillejournal-com/


 

The fourth milestone at the WVDP consists of the disposition of remaining site facilities, completing site 
operations, maintenance and utilities at the site. CHBWV workers have demolished and restored the 
areas for 28 of 47 facilities; plans for 2019 include completing the demolition for another 15 sites.  

“We are getting the work done, reducing the environmental risks, making the footprint here smaller and 
preparing the site for the next part of cleanup efforts,” Pillittere said. “Everything we do here is going to 
benefit the future cleanup efforts.” 

Helping the community along with the decommissioning work has always been a goal of CHBWV. 
CHBWV supported a variety of initiatives in 2018 including collecting 108,000 pounds of food in its 
annual food drive, donating $18,000 to the United Way and other community donations to West Valley 
Fire District #1, Bertrand Chaffee Hospital and Mercy Flight, with plans to continue community support 
in 2019.  

“When you are in a community, you want to be a part of the community and one way to be a part of 
that community is finding ways to make a difference,” Pillittere said. “We want to be a part of that 
community and want to be a good neighbor.” 

Safety is something stressed at the West Valley Demonstration Project on a daily basis and workers look 
to continue their positive track record into this year. Pillittere appreciates all the hard work and safety 
precautions the CHBWV crews have accomplished in 2018 and he hopes to continue that trend with the 
2019 projects.  

“It is all about safety. If we are not safe then we are not productive,” he said. “Our workers enjoy what 
they do and there is a sense of pride when we can look at something, plan for it, put everything in place, 
have the right tools and you go in and complete that job.” 


